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Airport Action Committee – November Newsletter

The current silence of London Luton Airport Operators Limited [LLAOL], described in our last newsletter in August, proves to be louder than deafening, having recently become epic in its effects.

However as promised, our team on the Aircraft Action Committee [AAC] have been neither silent nor idle.

Friday September 8th : several attended the arrival at Wandon Green Farm of Dr Marina Voikhanskaya to greet  her at the end of her 500 mile 10 day bicycle ride from Norwich Airport to Luton Airport, protesting the impact on our environment of the ever increasing frequency and carbon dioxide producing number of take offs and landings. She was simultaneously raising fighting funds for the CPRE, [Campaign for Rural England].  Approximately 40 supporters were present for this 74 year old lady’s arrival and to coincide, the CPRE used the occasion to announce their support for the creation of CALAE, a consortium of local societies, associations and pressure groups opposed to the Project 2030 plans for the development of Luton Airport by the current operators.

Since last producing our newsletter, CALAE have added a highly qualified Environmental Specialist with local connections to provide technical knowledge and experience, to act as an advisor to the consortium.

Wednesday September 27th : Simon Earles, spokesperson and Manager to Project 2030 for LLAOL performed a classic no show at the scheduled monthly meeting of Kimpton Parish Council, to which he had been invited two months previously, having said he wished

to keep all the local villages and near neighbours informed of developments. His apologies being received, only 3 hours before the commencement of the meeting.

Tuesday October 17th  :  A top London firm of political lobbyists made a presentation to a General Meeting of the CALAE Group in the offices of Harpenden Town Council (HTC).  We were delighted to learn that HTC are extremely supportive of the efforts being made to bring accountability to the process of considering the impact on the area with regard to the  doubling of air traffic passengers and the commencement of a full freight service operation out of the airport.

One of our  members, Peter Liddell,  wrote to 3 local papers, drawing attention to the no show of Simon Earles at our Parish Council  drawing an editorial from the Herts Ad in support of our concerns. Peter writes further in this month’s Parish Magazine, offering words of help and encouragement to those irritated by the levels of aircraft noise being experienced. 
A significant local landowner has advised a committee member that his property is no longer required by LLAOL providing a firm indicator that they have dropped their plans to build a new second runway.   Good news indeed.  However, whilst this is excellent news for those opposed to the building of a second runway, LLAOL will not confirm their change of plans;  as a result, not only does the landowner have a blighted holding, the entire area remains blighted and will do so until LLAOL come clean.

 An LLAOL source also advises the project to be in total disarray, with some 2 million pounds being spent in a little over 12 months with precisely nothing to show. Additionally, we are advised LLAOL are trapped in deadlocked talks with Luton Borough Council [LBC], their landlords, with LBC not willing to grant any extension to the lease, preventing the company safeguarding any investment they might propose. This is good news, at least as far as a second runway proposal is concerned but despite this we must remember:

i) 
No cap exists on the number of daily flights, day or night, using Luton Airport

ii) No cap exists on the number of passengers arriving and leaving the airport, using local transport infrastructure. 

iii) Currently 9.5mppa pass through their gates, by 2020, 20mppa is very easily attainable with demand increasing. 

iv) Expected increase in freight services and distribution, likely to be significant, in next 24 months.

Under construction, the current M1 spur to Junction 10 is the fulfilment of plans agreed 10 years ago. Once operational this spur will be at or close new capacity, particularly during periods of high demand. e.g. rush hours and  bank holidays. No plans currently exist to support the significantly increased demand anticipated on delivery of Project 2030, whatever that may prove to be.

With every neighbouring Local Authority monitoring closely all ideas and plans to increase the terminals, the passenger car parks, taxiways and aircraft overnight parking, ANY plans submitted to LBC by LLAOL for the International Airport, are likely to be met with demands for a full public enquiry.  This would follow referral for such by The Secretary of State for Local Government and Communities. To register a strong well researched objection, employing highly qualified professional specialists – barristers, planning and environmental consultants, parliamentary lobbyists as well as fighting a high profile local campaign will prove exceedingly expensive.

We need your help to develop such funding.  Please help us by sending whatever you can afford to our Treasurer: Tim Edwards, KPG – AAC, Treasurer, 71 High Street, Kimpton. Hitchin, Herts. SG4 8UP

David Reavill

Chair, KPG-AAC
